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July/ August 2019  

 

 C.I.A. Camp was a huge success,  

 thanks to the many helping hands!  
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Grace and Peace to you, in the name of our Lord, Jesus Christ!  
 

 I began this month of July speaking about the humanitarian issues surrounding the 

Refugee crisis and our call as a people of faith to respond. As a family of faith, we will be 

meeting together for our first town hall/listening session on August 7 at  7pm in the  

Sanctuary.  

 We will be sharing ideas on how to serve, stories weõve heard, and make 

tangible plans on a way to respond. In the meantime, here are a few links for your  

perusal to keep your mind and heart on the crisis:  

Maps: https://www.freedomforimmigrants.org/detention -statistics 

Church World Service: https://greateras1.org/  

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance: https://pda.pcusa.org/situation/refugee -ministry/  

ññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññ 

As always, prayer is a place to begin, so let us pray:  

 

A Prayer for Refugees  

God, our heart's true home, Father and Mother of us all: We can no longer pretend 

to be distant from the heartbreak afflicting your children who have fled in fear for 

their lives, the violence and war in their homelands who must turn their backs on 

home to survive famine, catastrophe or drought. These our neighbors --stopped at 

the borders of countries too overwhelmed to welcome, held in trains, awaiting a 

word of hope, huddled in camps and overcrowded shelters, with nowhere to turn 

and no way to turn back -- these neighbors need the welcome of America, where 

Liberty still stands vigil in New York Harbor, still singing  give me your tired, your poor, 

your huddled masses yearning to breathe free  as she has sung for two centuries, as 

she sang for our own forebears. Her torch blazes still, a light that shines in darkness, 

bidding us to walk alongside, to be once again a city set on a hill whose light can-

not be hidden. Jesus, who said,  let the children come to me. We know the truth: all 

of these children are our sons and daughters; and their parents are our brothers 

and sisters, and we owe them a room in the inn, a place of safety, a chance to live 

and thrive. We pray in gratitude for the many nations who have already wel-

comed so many, whose resources are strained under the burden of hospitality but 

who are still willing to do more. To make a way where there seems no way. Help 

our citizenry, made strong by the gifts of many nations and unified by our common 

commitment to liberty and justice for all to find again our heart and our hope, And 

to say with one voice,  we choose welcome .  Amen.  

  Rev. Dr. Laurie Kraus,   Presbyterian Disaster Assistance [prayer abridged]  

   

In Christ, 

Pastor Becca  

https://www.freedomforimmigrants.org/detention-statistics
https://greateras1.org/
https://pda.pcusa.org/situation/refugee-ministry/
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Next Session Meeting:   August 25, 2019 7:00 pm  

 

 

 

 

     From Sharon Pappas - Clerk of Session  

 

Our new Session members were installed on a communion Sunday, 

June 2, with a laying on of hands for our newly ordained Julie  

Ballard.  This is always a meaningful service, especially when you see 

all those ordained Elders in the congregation coming forward for 

that portion of the service when a new Elder is to be ordained.  

Elders are ordained for life, are installed to actively serve on Session 

for a term of years, but are always part of the work of the church.  

We are fortunate that so many members feel the importance of the 

opportunity to help lead the church with energy and imagination.  

 

Our Christian Education Team wrapped up a full year of activities for Sunday school, 

Youth Group, and CIA (Community in Action) events.  They recognized our teachers and 

graduates and invited us all to join them in an ice cream social.   Their work wasnõt done 

though!  They planned our CIA Camp experience June 23 -27, and the plans were huge!   

Many thanks to all the helping hands who made CIA Camp a great success.  

 

Our June 6 Session meeting was the last meeting until August 25.  We approved Linda 

Black as our Treasurer for another year (per by -laws), thank you Linda for handling this  

responsibility for us.  The  plans for CIA Camp were approved.  The Ruth Gosnell Education 

Fund (RGEF) officers were approved: President Amy Vasbinder, Treasurer Belle Vasbinder, 

Secretary Donna Mazer, members Max Carroll, Cynthia Smith and Deb Sperling, with Beth 

Oates the liaison to Session.  The RGEF audit has been completed by Ed Newsome. The 

summer worship time of 10:30 was formally approved after checking the votes of the  

congregation for this change.  A grant request has been submitted to our West Side Story 

Ministry Group (WSSMG) for assistance in funding the CIA Camp.  Our Minutes were read 

and approved without exception.  

 

July 7 was an extra concert with Jason Mulligan and Alissa Roca at 3:00 pm in the  

Sanctuary.  

 

Our calendar planning meeting is August 18 after church.  

Our Current Session Members:   Don Vasbinder  Elizabeth Meirowitz  
      Sue Holmes  Beth Oates  
      Julie Ballard   Diana Steppling  
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~ Prayers of thanksgiving and joy for Ron and Sue Holmesõ new 

 granddaughter, Violet Elizabeth, who was born on June 16.  

~ Prayers of comfort for Ron and Sue Holmes son -in-law Garrett, 

 whose father passed away on June 16.  

~ Prayers of healing for Max Carroll, and prayers of comfort and 

 strength for Margaret Carroll.  

~ Continued prayers of healing for Shona Klein who had surgery.  

~ Prayers for all who struggle with mental health issues.  

~ Prayers for all who struggle with addiction/substance abuse.  

~ Prayers for First of Westminster, Granite, Hope, Korean United  

      and Mt. Hebron from our Ministry Group.  

 
Prayer Group  
 

Prayer Group usually meets at the Manse on the 2 nd  and 4 th Tuesdays of the month at 

10:30 am; however, the group will take a break from its scheduled meetings until  

September. We still believe in the power of our prayers and want to know your praises 

and concerns, so the electronic version of the prayer group will continue. If you would like 

to be a part of this E -group, please let Sandy Newsome know. As always, contact her at 

sandy.newsome814@gmail.com  with your prayer requests.  
 

 

Bible Study  
 

The study group will meet at 7:00 pm at Panera in Eldersburg to discuss the last book:  

 

August 13 :  Wherever the River Runs: How a Forgotten People Renewed My Hope in The 

Gospel , by Kelly Minter  

Caregiving Help Available  

 

If anyone needs help with caregiving or 

knows of someone who needs help, 

Jessica Lane is a certified caregiver 

and has plenty of references. She can 

be contacted at 443 -789-7204. 

mailto:sandy.newsome814@gmail.com
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Assisting on             
Sundays 

7/7 7/14 7/21 7/28 

Sunday Opener Bob Rogers Beth Oates Ron Holmes Jennifer Wise 

Ushers &  

  Greeters 

Connie Robinson 
Martha 
Streaker 

Amy Vasbinder 
Bob Rogers 

Jim & Mary 
Rhodes 

Cynthia Smith 
Amy Vasbinder 

Lay Leader     Tim Oates Sharon Pappas Don Vasbinder Kathy Russ 

 

Childrenõs Activity 

 

Connie Robinson Connie Robinson Connie Robinson Connie Robinson 

Fellowship Barbara Nickell Sandy Newsome Barbara Cornell 
Connie Gibbons 
Cathy Marsh 

July Communion Servers    
  
July 7 (Intinction)     
1.   Linda Caviglia     
2. Jennifer Wise     
3. Kathy Russ 
4. Barbara Cornell    

Need a meal?  Or know someone who does? We want to help - just need to be òin the 

knowó. Contact Connie Robinson at robinsonconn40@gmail.com or 240-278-9040. 

 

Headhuggers       Feed My Sheep Lunches  
Monday, 7/8 - 7:00 pm (Manse)   Monday, 7/15 - 9:30 am (Wesley Freedom)  
 

 

Church Cleaning  

July 12, 13 or 14 - Belle Vasbinder & Barbara Nickell  

July 26, 27 or 28 - Ed & Sandy Newsome  
             

 

Church Calendar - July 
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Assisting on             
Sundays 

8/4 8/11 8/18 8/25 

Sunday Opener Bob Rogers Barbara Cornell Beth Oates Jennifer Wise 

Ushers &  

  Greeters 

Jim Wise 
Connie Robinson 

Sandy Newsome 
Martha Streaker 

Don Vasbinder 
Bob Rogers 

Kathy Russ 
Barbara Nickell 

Lay Leader     Mark Kearney Max Carroll Tony Caviglia Ron Holmes 

 

Childrenõs Activity 

 

Connie Robinson Connie Robinson Connie Robinson Connie Robinson 

Fellowship 
Jennifer Wise 
Pancakes? 

Linda Caviglia 
Connie Gibbons 
Cathy Marsh 

Brittany & Danny 
Rachin 

  August Communion Servers  
  
   August 4 (Intinction)  
   1.  Barbara Nickell  
   2.  Linda Caviglia  
   3.  Kathy Russ 
   4.  Bob Steppling  

Need a meal?  Or know someone who does? We want to help - just need to be òin the 

knowó. Contact Connie Robinson at robinsonconn40@gmail.com or 240-278-9040. 

 

Headhuggers       Feed My Sheep Lunches  
Monday, 8/12 - 7:00 pm (Manse)   Monday, 8/19 - 9:30 am (Wesley Freedom)   
 

 

Church Cleaning  

August 9, 10 or 11 - Deb & Charlie Sperling  

August 23, 24 or 25 - Mark Kearney  
 

 

Church Calendar - August 
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 From Linda Caviglia - Minister of Music  

 

 

 

Summer Music:  

We still have room for some special music from our talented congregation this summer.  

We'd love to have anyone who is interested share any musical talents with us before our  

regular September music routine resumes.  Just let me know if you  are interested and I'll 

find a date for you to participate in a service. (Linda Caviglia 410 -746-1221 or 

cavig5@comcast.net)  
 

I want to thank all the young people who will be participating in a small summer singing 

group .  We will be singing an introit and an anthem on Sunday, July 14 ! 

 

 
Adult Choir & Presbytones Bell Choir:  

It is always a shock to start looking at the start up dates for choir and bell choir ... it seems 

like we just finished!  But, I'm already looking at music and themes for the services in the 

fall, so I know you all want to put our dates on the calendar!  

 
Wednesday, August 28  

 Adult Choir Practice - 6:30 - 9:00  As usual, we will try to read through all the music 

 up to the end of the calendar year... and have a 1/2 hour for snacks and fellowship 

 from 7:30 - 8:00pm.  
Wednesday, September 4  

 Presbytones Bell Choir Practice 6:30 - 7:30 pm  

 Adult Choir Practice 7:45 - 9:00 pm  

 

 
Bell Introduction Classes:  

I have several people signed up for these classes and Iõm excited about that! Our dates 

are July 21, August 4 and August 18 é We will begin at 9:15 and play until about 10:00 am. 

You are welcome to join us if you are brand new to bells and just want to see what it's all 

about, or If you already play but want to learn a new technique, or just have a little  

summer fun with the bells.  I do ask that everyone be going into the 4th grade or older just 

due to the need for some maturity to handle the bells and the note reading.  Plan to 

come to just one, two or all three dates.  
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Our Next Concert  
 

On August 11  we look forward to having Jake Blount perform for 

our next scheduled concert.  Jake is a fiddler, banjoist, singer and 

scholar based in Takoma Park, MD. He has studied with modern 

masters of old -time music, including Bruce Molsky, Judy Hyman 

(of the Horse Flies), and Rhiannon Giddens and Hubby Jenkins (of 

the GRAMMY -winning Carolina Chocolate Drops).  

 

He centers and venerates his racial and ethnic heritage through 

his approach to music and its history. In 2016, Blount became the 

first Black person to make the finals at the prestigious Appalachi-

an String Band Music Festival in Clifftop, WV, and the first to win in the traditional band  

category. In the following year, he received his B.A. in Ethnomusicology from Hamilton 

College and released his debut EP, òReparations,ó with award-winning fiddler Tatiana  

Hargreaves .  

 

He has since shared his music and research at the Smithsonian Institution, the Museum of 

Fine Arts in Boston, MA and numerous other museums, colleges and universities. He recent-

ly released a CD and toured Scandinavia with the Moose Whisperers, his decorated  

old -time string band, and opened several shows for MacArthur òGenius Grantó recipient 

Rhiannon Giddens.  

 

 

 

Sunday School  will resume on September 8.  We will kick off Sunday 

School with activities, lessons, snacks and FUN!!! Wear your favorite 

teamõs shirt. More information will be in Augustõs bulletins. 

 

 

 

    ·Ćĥġë GĖĆĥēwill resume in September.  

         Dates/activities to be announced.  

 

 

C.I.A. (Community In Action)  - September meeting dates are  

September 16 and 30 from 4:30 to 6:00 pm in the Manse. Thereafter 

meetings will be on the first and third Mondays each month.  Please 

plan on attending to support OUR community!  

 

C.I.A. is a group open to all religious and non -religious people as a 

means of providing the community with acts of kindness. We will be doing different  

activities throughout the school year to help people in our community who are in need.  

C.I.A.  

Community  

In  

Action  

https://www.tatianahargreaves.com/
https://www.tatianahargreaves.com/
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Mission &Outreach 
Noisy Offering  
 

Thank you for your generous support of the Noisy Offering.  An acknowledgement was 

received from The Giving Catalog for the family of chickens and pig purchased and 

sent from our March and May offerings.  Using our June offering of $46.25, plus some 

from previous giving, we purchased ($50) a water filter for a family in Flint, Michigan  

giving them clean water and keeping 300 empty bottles out of local landfills. There are 

copies of the Presbytery Giving Catalog in the Narthex.  
 

Other ideas being explored for helping that use our Noisy Offering funds are support for 

a local school or asylum seekers.  We also like the idea of having a Little Free Library on 

our grounds to reflect the founding idea for the church that it be a place of worship and 

education for the community.  In the next newsletter there will be more about plans for 

a Mission Fair this fall to highlight all the places the congregation is present and where 

you might want to be involved. Connie Robinson continues to deliver our Box Tops for 

Education to the local schools to help with their supplies.      
 

The next Mission Committee meeting will be on August 14 at 7:00 pm in the Manse.  

 

PCUSA Stands In Opposition to War with Iran  

Urgent action is needed today to prevent war with Iran. Ask your Member of Congress to  

cosponsor and support the Khanna/Gaetz Amendment  to the National Defense Authorization 

Act to ensure effective diplomacy and prevent war with Iran before it begins.  

 

The Presbyterian Church U.S.A. (PCUSA) stands in opposition to war with Iran, favoring peace 

and diplomacy. During the 223rd General Assembly (2018),  the PCUSA reaffirmed the churchõs 

commitment òto seek peace and reconciliation among peoples and to support the work of 

governments to these ends.ó Consequently, PCUSA declared the church is opposed to òefforts 

to increase hostilities with Iranó and urged the U.S. Congress to fulfill its responsibility to òhold the 

administration accountable for faithful execution of the laws related to nuclear disarmament 

and nonproliferation, [é] so that the U.S. may be a reliable partner to its allies and an upholder 

of international law.ó Moreover, PCUSA calls for all Presbyterians  òto continue to support peace 

and reconciliation efforts, and to include the people of Iran, as well as our mission partners, in 

their prayer, study, and witness.ó 

 

Urgent action is needed today to call Congress to cosponsor and vote for the Khanna/Gaetz 

Amendment  to the National Defense Authorization Act. This amendment is sponsored by Rep-

resentatives Ro Khanna (CA -17, D) and Matt Gaetz (FL -01, R) and would ensure that the 

President cannot take military action  against Iran without prior congressional authorization. This 

amendment buttresses Article I  of the Constitution of the United States which requires the  

President to obtain authorization from Congress before engaging in war.  

http://capwiz.com/pcusa/utr/1/LWRVBBWQFRC/HQKEBBWQGFN/11876563526
http://capwiz.com/pcusa/utr/1/LWRVBBWQFRC/BAOEBBWQGFO/11876563526
http://capwiz.com/pcusa/utr/1/LWRVBBWQFRC/CNSHBBWQGFP/11876563526
http://capwiz.com/pcusa/utr/1/LWRVBBWQFRC/CNSHBBWQGFP/11876563526
http://capwiz.com/pcusa/utr/1/LWRVBBWQFRC/LPYKBBWQGFQ/11876563526
http://capwizcom/pcusa/utr/1/LWRVBBWQFRC/JBHEBBWQGFR/11876563526
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July 7  

  2 Kings 5:1-14; Psalm 30; Galatians  

6:(1-6) 7-16; Luke 10:1-11, 16-20 

July 14  

  Amos 7:7 -17; Psalm 82; Colossians 

1:1-14; Luke 10:25-37 

July 21  

  Amos 8:1 -12; Psalm 52; Colossians 

1:15-28; Luke 10:38-42 

July 28  

  Hosea 1:2 -10; Psalm 85; Colossians 

2:6-15 (16-19); Luke 11:1-13 

  3 Summer Carbaugh  

   8  Tony Caviglia  

   8 Sharon Pappas  

   8 Cynthia Smith  

 15 Joshua Newsome  

 21 Ross Anderson 

 22 Brian Spicer  

 24 Becca Crate  

 26 Stephanie Izaguirre  

 29 Elaine Cleland  

 31 Tim Doyle  

  

   5 Ron & Sue Holmes  

 11 Chad & Shannon Stewart     

C.I.A. (Community In Action)  

   made placemats for our  

monthly Feed My Sheep meal  
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 August 4  

  Hosea 11:1 -11; Psalm 107:1-9, 43; 

Colossians 3:1-11; Luke 12:13-21 

August 11  

  Isaiah 1:1, 10-20; Psalm 50:1-8, 22-23; 

Hebrews 11:1 -3, 8-16; Luke 12:32-40 

August 18  

  Isaiah 5:1-7; Psalm 80:1-2, 8-19; 

Hebrews 11:29 -12:2; Luke 12:49-56 

August 25  

  Jeremiah 1:4 -10; Psalm 71:1-6; 

Hebrews 12:18 -29; Luke 13:10-17 

 10 Phoebe Klass  

 14 Sandy Newsome  

 15 Jennifer Wise  

 16 Kari Anderson  

 19 Madelyn McClung  

 23 Robert Doyle  

 27 Aaron Wise  

 27 Connie Gibbons  

 28 Bob Rogers  

 31 Bridget Doyle  

  

CrossRoads 
Springfield Presbyterian Church (USA) 
7300 Spout Hill Road, Sykesville, MD  21784  

(410) 795-6152 

Website/email :  

www.springfield -church.org  

spc.office@verizon.net  
 

Worship Hours  

10:30 am Worship  

11:30 am Fellowship  

Pastor: Rev. Becca Crate  

springfieldpastor@gmail.com  

Clerk of Session: Sharon Pappas  

Minister  of Music: Linda Caviglia   

Accompanist: Aaron Thacker  

Organist: Jennifer Wise  

Sunday School: Connie Robinson  

Youth Group: Charles & Deb Sperling  

Administrative Assistant: Donna Mazer  

September newsletter deadline is  
August 20 . Please submit your information 
to spc.office@verizon.net.  

   6 Bob & Diana Steppling  

 16 Connie & Craig Robinson  

     


